
 

He nui te akoranga ki Waterlea Great learning happens at Waterlea 

 
Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Bonjour, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula Vinaka, Ni Hau, Namaste,  
Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, Sagutom, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Huan Ying, Hola,  

Konichiwa, Guten Tag, Здравствуйте 

 

Newsletter 28 June 2023 

17 House Ave, Maangere Bridge, 09 636 4233, www.waterlea.school.nz 

Important Dates 

30 June - New Entrant Cohort Visit 9am 

30 June - MANA Farewell Assembly 

12.15pm 

30 June - PTA Sausage Sizzle 

30 June - Term 2 Ends 

17 July - Term 3 Begins and New Entrant 

Cohort Starts 

21 July - Mana School Assembly 9:15am 

31 July - Cook  Island Language Week 

22 September - Term 3 Ends 

9 October - Term 4 Begins 

15 December - Last Day of School 2023 

 

What a great term of learning we have had at Waterlea School. 

This is our last newsletter before we break for the July holidays 

and while we are away, Aotearoa will celebrate Matariki - the 

public holiday this year will be 14 July. The theme for Matariki this 

year is Matariki Kāinga Hokia - encouraging everyone to return to 

their whaanau, their people, wherever and whoever that might 

be. The Matariki constellation signifies the start of the Maaori 

New Year and the names of the nine stars are: Matariki, 

Tupuārangi, Waipuna-ā-Rangi, Waitī, Tupuānuku, Ururangi, Waitā, 

Pōhutukawa and Hiwa-i-te-Rangi. The best time to view the 

Matariki cluster is early morning, just before dawn, so you may 

wish to take a stroll up Te Pane o Mataoho and catch a glimpse. As 

a school, we will celebrate Matariki when we return after the 

holidays. 

Last Friday morning, we opened up our classrooms for whaanau to 

come and see what maths learning looks like at Waterlea. It was 

lovely to have so many come along and join in the ako. The 

tamariki loved sharing their learning with their whaanau and were 

able to talk about how they work together to solve problems.  

Thanks to those who were able to come, we look forward to 

planning more opportunities for whaanau to come and see 

learning in the classroom across a range of contexts. 



 

Many of our tamariki have been working hard, demonstrating our MANA values and have filled up their class 
MANA charts. Once this happens classes decide how they would like to celebrate their collective efforts. In 
Room 2, the tamariki celebrated completing their MANA chart by having a pyjama day. Check out their flash PJs 
below. We hope you all have a safe and restful break from school and we’ll see you all back on Monday 17 July. 

News from our Kahui Ako 

Waterlea is so fortunate to have strong connections and partnerships with our Kahui Ako Schools -Maangere 
Bridge Primary, Onehunga Primary, Oranga Primary, St Josephs Primary, Te Papapa Primary, Royal Oak Primary, 
Marcellin College, Royal Oak Intermediate and Onehunga High School. Below is a summary of some of the mahi 
we have been collaborating on over the past two terms. One really important initiative is regarding school 
attendance and engagement and as part of this mahi we are wanting to collect both tamariki and whaanau 
voice. If you would like to participate in this , find the link to the survey below. Your ideas will help us review 
some of our processes regarding removing barriers for children attending school regularly. Our Year 5 and 6 
tamariki will be taking a survey as well.  Link to whaanau survey 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdiFOqgv7dkRzTD5J8Y5BQROI_5azLkpKo8JsecYV7Mlr0QNA/viewform


Term update from the Board of Trustees 

Click the link below to view a message from Corinne Cameron on behalf of the board members.  

Board of Trustees-Term 2 Update 

Staff news 

We are needing to increase our Learning Support Staff and are looking for great men or women in our 
community who would like to join a great team supporting our tamariki with diverse needs. If this 
sounds like you email Catherine Skudder our SENCO on Catherine.Skudder@Waterlea.school.nz for 
further information or phone the office at 09 6364233 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1gLD8nR8sEqMoCjbM8OI51aq3ZOs_ZfcC/view?usp=sharing
mailto:Catherine.Skudder@Waterlea.school.nz






Impetigo - School Sores 

Some children are school  is currently being treated for school sores/impetigo. This is a common childhood 
skin infection as it is highly contagious.  We ask that if your child is showing any blistering sores that may 
have a yellow or brown scab that you please see your doctor. The most effective treatment is oral antibi-
otics along with an antiseptic cream.  

For more information please go to https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/
diseases-and-illnesses/impetigo-school-sores 

EZ Lunches, look out for new look in  Term 3! 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.health.govt.nz_your-2Dhealth_conditions-2Dand-2Dtreatments_diseases-2Dand-2Dillnesses_impetigo-2Dschool-2Dsores&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=9O-kmpyItnCxY0tzAnnbvPf43dfICJyZj
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.health.govt.nz_your-2Dhealth_conditions-2Dand-2Dtreatments_diseases-2Dand-2Dillnesses_impetigo-2Dschool-2Dsores&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=9O-kmpyItnCxY0tzAnnbvPf43dfICJyZj


Royal Oak Intermediate - Enrolments are now open 

Enrolments are open for 2024 for Royal Oak Intermediate. They are hosting tours starting 

from next week and an Open Evening next term. Please click the link to Book your Tour: 

https://forms.gle/GSMveUdqFxRaUv2J9  

If you would like to enrol now for 2024, please click this next link:  

https://royaloakint.school.nz/enrolment-overview/ 

https://forms.gle/GSMveUdqFxRaUv2J9
https://royaloakint.school.nz/enrolment-overview/



